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     SHOBNALL PRIMARY SCHOOL 
          SPRING NEWSLETTER 2006 

Dear Parents,

We have pleasure in presenting the Spring Newsletter, which brings you the latest information and the range of activities, which have been happening within School during the term.
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In the Nursery our topics have been ‘growing’ and ‘in the garden’ so a visit from Mr Stead the Horticultural Development Officer, was very welcome.  We planted cress, which grew so quickly that it surprised all of us and we are waiting with bated breath for our sunflowers and beans to grow as tall as Shobnall School!



JUNGLE BOOK
We have an absolutely fantastic day on our trip to the Alexandra Theatre in Birmingham to see ‘The Jungle Book’.

The children were extremely excited (as was Mrs Roach) as we boarded the coach.  They were in awe as they entered the theatre, gasping at the décor and chandeliers.

They were even more overwhelmed at the actual performance.  It was delightful to see the expressions on the children’s faces as they watched the dances and listened to the signing of Mowgli, Baloo, …………………… etc.

It really was an enjoyable day and I must commend the children on their impeccable behaviour.

A huge thank you to all the helpers for giving their time.

Congratulations to Mark Hughes - Year 1 who won the Jungle Art competition.
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PEDESTRIAN ROAD SAFETY
No doubt if you have been on your travels around the Shobnall Road area lately, you will have seen small groups of year 1 children in their fluorescent tabards.  As part of our PHSE curriculum, the children have been learning about the hazards of traffic and how to cross the road safely.  As a part of their sessions they even have to be the ‘teacher’ and explain to the rest of the group how to do it!
[image: image12.wmf]A huge thank you to Mr Dennis and all the willing volunteers, Mrs Gulliver, Mrs Swash, Mrs Marchant, Mrs Grimley and Mrs Walters for carrying out this important and worthwhile programme.



GARDENING CLUB

The children who attended Gardening Club this term have had a busy time in the schools grounds.  They have been planting a range of different flowers in tubs and the garden as well as tidying the spring flowering bulbs.  It is hoped that their hard work will be rewarded by colourful flower displays in June and July.  

Mrs Bickley would like to thank Mr Roberts for his time and commitment, Matthew Marston for helping the younger children and of course the children for making the club activities relaxed and happy times.

‘Bright Sparks’ of Shobnall

Mrs Bickley continues to visit John Taylor High School once a term as part of the science network liaison meetings for primary feeder schools partnership.  The partnership provides opportunities for a science resources library loan and opportunities for Year 6 children to work on projects with JTHS staff.

This term there has been a science quiz.  Mrs Bickley worked with Mrs Lowe to enter three teams of Year 6 
children into the competition which involved other primary feeder schools to JTHS.  Well done to all the children who took part in the quiz.  However, the team ‘Mould Busters’ did our school proud by gaining third place.  The children were awarded certificates from JTHS and a prize of £20 for school to spend on science resources.

Congratulations to the ‘Mould Busters’ team – Joe Gates, Samantha Archer, Ryan Upton, Amelia Hardwick, Aaron Tyler, Rebecca Barks, Jessica Sharp, Connor Curran, Mark McRobbie and Holly Curran – the ‘Bright Sparks’ of Shobnall School!
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Year 2 SAT’s

The children have been taking part in a range of Literacy and Numeracy activities to inform the Key Stage 1 Assessment.  Mrs Bickley has been especially pleased with the maturity and attitude that all the children showed during the activities.  The results of the assessments will be reported in 
each child’s end of year report.

CHOIR CONCERT

On Thursday 27th April the choir performed their American night to their families.  They came to school armed with cowboy hats and waistcoats, full of ‘American Spirit’!  With a range of songs from America such as ‘Chantilly Lace’, ‘Hound Dog’, 
‘Uptown Girl’ and ‘New York, New York’, the children sang their hearts out and even performed a special song for Mrs Roobottom.  The Shobnall children enjoyed a performance by the choir on Wednesday 17th May and sang along to the songs they knew.  Mrs Burton would like to personally thank all the choir for their wonderful contribution to the life of the school.  Well done!
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TESCO VOUCHERS – COMPUTERS FOR SCHOOLS

Firstly we would like to say a huge thank-you for all of your support in collecting Tesco Vouchers.  We have been overwhelmed by the number which we have collected so far.  Once all final vouchers have been handed in we will be able to 
let you know the grand total.  We are hoping to purchase a digital camera and movie makers which the children will be able to use to make their own films and learn how to edit their work.

OPEN EVENING

All staff and children enjoyed  preparing their classrooms and work for the school open evening on Wednesday 24th 2006. This is an opportunity for parents to see all of the hard work that the children have put into their lessons this year.


CADBURY WORLD
The Year 4 children have been studying the topic of Aztecs this year and asides from a trip to Mexico, the next best option was to visit Cadbury World to study the history of chocolate and trace back its origins to the Mayan tribes and the Aztecs.

We were very luchy with the weather and as you can imagine, all children thoroughly enjoyed the tasting sessions, as did Mrs Dalziel, Mrs Rumin and Mrs Cox.

Many thanks to all our helpers.
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GIRL’S FOOTBALL

This year, the school had the opportunity to enter four teams in the East Staffs Girls football tournament.  It was a fantastic evening which was incredibly well supported by many parents and staff.  The school had two teams in the year 5-6 tournament and a further two in the year 3-4 group.  The standard and quality seems to be improving year one year and our girls fought bravely in all matches.

It was our Year 4 team who experienced the highs and lows of football as they reached the final.  Unfortunately we were unlucky to lose 1-0 in extra-time to Richard Wakefield.

Thanks go to all the girls and their parents both for their support and their washing skills!!!
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MATERNITY LEAVE – MRS KAREN BURTON

We are thrilled and delighted to learn that Mrs Burton is expecting her first child.  she will be taking maternity leave  from 21st June and will return in December.  I am sure you will join with us in wishing her a happy and healthy pregnancy.

Mrs Taylor will be covering Mrs Burton’s maternity leave, together with Mrs Weston.
CAROL BLOWER RETIREMENT

We would like to take this opportunity of wishing Mrs. Carol Blower happiness in her forthcoming retirement.  Mrs. Blower has undertaken a variety of roles within the school and has always worked conscientiously in a quiet and supportive manner.  Carol has always had the best interest of the children at heart and I am sure will be missed by all.

HOCKEY

The school has experienced more mixed fortunes in the East Staffs hockey tournament this year.

We had a very successful tournament for Years 3 and 4 although both teams were unlucky not to progress with our ‘A’ team losing out on goal difference and missing out on a spot in the semi-finals.

Year 5 and 6 put up some brave performances but the group draw was against us as we faced some of the larger schools in the area.  The teams came away with their heads held high after a ‘crushing’ 1 – 0 victory over Edge Hill Juniors.

Once again thank you to all parents who have offered their support during these tournaments at Shobnall this year.
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ACES DAY

Wednesday 3rd May was ‘Aces Day’ for Shobnall Primary School.  The day was organised in order to raise money for ‘Speedmark’ and for the school to create a memorial garden.

The children were asked to collect sponsors for this event which was the Speedmark Penalty Shootout.  All children had three attempts at 
scoring a penalty and their fastest goal (mph) was recorded.

There were many other activities for the children to enjoy including skipping, parachute games and an assault course.

Everyone thoroughly enjoyed the day and were very tired at 4.40 pm.  Thank you to everyone for your support for this event.  Without you we couldn’t have raised this great amount of money for two worthy causes.  An extra thank you to Mr Bennett for a fantastic work out to set the day off to a great start.
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ARTICLE BY HARRY INSLEY
On Aces day we did loads of cool things.  Firstly we had a warm up class with Mr Bennett.  The whole day was organised by Gareth Williams and Mr Cruise.  We had a ‘Speed Mark’ penalty shoot out
which had two winners from each class who each won a medal.  The aim of the day was to raise as much money as we could.  We are going to spend the money on a memorial garden for the children who have sadly passed away.  All the children really enjoyed the day as did the teachers!!

ARTICLE BY HARRIET DUNN

On Aces Day we did loads of sports, it was really fun.  First of all we did an Aerobics warm up with Mr Bennett.  I think that warmed us up well as we were out of breath already.  There were lots of activities ranging from skipping to throwing.  Everybody had a go at every thing.  All of the classes took it in turns.  I think everyone enjoyed the penalty shoot out, it was cool.  I think everyone was amazed at how big the goal was – it was huge!  You had to whack the ball into the goal and the machine told you how fast you kicked the ball.  In each class they had a girl and a boy winner.  I know everybody enjoyed the day.  As you know all of the sponsor money will go to buy a garden of remembrance for those girls who passed away.
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TENNIS – by Charlotte Lievesley

We were all escorted to our chosen sports, and they were taken to the area where tennis and other sports were taking place at John Taylor High School.  Tennis was fantastic, Mrs Butterfield guided us to be a tennis expert and we all had a go on the proper tennis courts.  At the end she had a knock out game, where
there are five on each side and if the ball bounces more than once then one person off that team has to stand on the side of the court.  Then, if one person off the other team was 
out they have to stand at the side whilst the person off the other side comes back on.  The tennis was a fun experience and so was the afternoon.

Athletics by Holly Curran Year 6

On the 18th May 2006 we were escorted to our chosen sport at John Taylor High School.  Then we were taken to the activity we wanted to go to, Athletics.  Firstly we went in partners, and we played shot-put.  The shot-put was really heavy and was hard to pick up.  Next we were taken to the hurdles – we had to run over them 1, 2, 3 jump …….. Then it was an even harder task, we had to
 jump over proper plastic hurdles, which was really easy though!  Now we were finished and we went on to our next activity.

Rugby – Max Shill

One of the events was rugby, the teacher was Mr Murray.  Our main target was practicing our running and passing.  First we warmed up by running around a marked square and then when Mr Murray blew a whistle we placed the ball on the ground and picked up a different ball.  Then we had to run to a mark area in a three.  We had to pass the ball to the third person in the group.  
Then we made it harder by the first and third person crossing over and passing the ball back to where it started.  It was a very successful 45 minutes.

YEAR 6 SAT’s

We have all breathed a huge sigh of relief, we have survived the SAT’s.  The children have all been working exceptionally hard, which I know will show in their achievements.  I would like to extend a huge thank you to all of the parents who have supported the children and calmed nerves, our children are very lucky.  

We have now sent the papers off to be marked and should receive the results in July.

SAT’s - By Amelia Hardwick and Melissa Farman-Foster

Hooray!  SAT’s are finally over, everyone has tried very hard and are relieved that they are now over.  
Year 6 have had a lot of hard work and pressure on them.  They all know that they would not have successfully completed these SAT’s without the helpful support from our teachers.  The teachers have been a tremendous help towards Year 6.  We really don’t know how to repay them.  The tests had a range of difficulty, some easy and 
some hard.  After the test, on the Friday afternoon, we went outside and had a party on the field.  Year 6 had a great time at the party and they all know that they can now relax and forget about the SAT’s.  

YEAR 6 PAGET EXPERIENCE DAY
Our first activity was called moonshot.  We had to pretend we were on the moon and we had a list of survival equipment and had to sort them in order of importance.

Our second activity was to build a water tower out of 70 paper straws and a plastic cup and sellotape.  It had to be at least one metre tall and had to hold a cup of water.

Next we had a quiz to test our general knowledge.  We had to identify Disney Characters and answer trick questions, here is one of them:  If you had three apples and took away two, how many 
would you have left?  The answer was two.

After this we did a puzzle.  We had to complete it in the least time possible.  Then we had to nominate two people from our group to go up to the front and spot numbers off a sheet. 

Last of all, we had 25 straws and masking tape.  We had an egg and had to make sure that it could be dropped from three heights without breaking.  We all enjoyed our day.

Article  by Joanne Hood and Chloe Leedham.
JOHN TAYLOR LIAISON
Once again the 12 children have had the opportunity to visit John Taylor to participate in extended numeracy lessons.  These develop their thinking and problem solving skills which enhances their knowledge and understanding.  

Year 6 are now undertaking the John Taylor data handling challenge and will soon be joining in a lesson taught by Mr Holmes.  

SAINSBURY’S VOUCHERS


We are nearing the end of the Sainsbury’s Active Kid’s Scheme.  The vouchers have been puring in, allowing us to purchase a 
large selection of equipment.  We are aiming to acquire additions to our playground equipment to provide the children with different activities to take part in, at dinner time.  These include individual and group activities.
The children have already had the opportunity to use the basketball post and target boars that were part of last years selection.
POSITIVE PARENTING

An 8 week positive parenting course has been every Wednesday here at the School.  The course is an opportunity for parents to network and share ideas on the wellbeing of their children.  The course is run by the school nurse and anyone who is interested in attending can contact the school to find out further details.
INTERMIX PRESENTATION AND JANET DEAN

We were very honoured to have welcomed Janet Dean, our local MP, into our school assembly on the morning of Friday, 5th May, 2006.  Not only did Janet Dean give us an insight into her life as an MP but she also presented prizes to the winners of the Intermix Project.  This is a national project which the children in the juniors have been 
working at which enables them to develop their understanding and knowledge of multi heritage cultures.  Once again the children were commended for the excellent questions they asked and for their outstanding behaviour, we were very proud!
KEY STRINGS
On Tuesday 16th May 2006, the school had some super visitors called ‘Key Strings’ who were specialist music teachers with string instruments.  They brought music to life using a range of exciting instruments including the violin, viola, cello and double bass and taught both key stages the musical elements of timbre, texture, pitch, tempo and dynamics.  The children thoroughly enjoyed the experience and were exceptionally well behaved for our musicians.
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TAG RUGBY TOURNAMENT
Well done to all the children from Years 5 and 6 that took part in the Tag Rugby tournament at Shobnall Leisure complex.

It was a difficult day due to bad weather conditions but the children still thoroughly enjoyed the competition.

Both teams played really well and 

our ‘A’ team made it to the quarter finals where they unfortunately lost to a ‘golden try’ in extra time.
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SCHOOL UNIFORM
If you require any school uniform for the next academic year, starting in September, please contact the school office by no later than Friday 30th June 2006.
SCHOOL HOLIDAYS

A reminder that school closes on Friday 26th May 2006 for the half-term break at 3.30 pm.  We will reopen on Monday 5th June 2006 at 8.45 am for readers and 8.55 am for registration.

PLEASE NOTE THAT SCHOOL WILL BE CLOSED ON THURSDAY 29th JUNE 2006 FOR THE LOCAL  COUNCIL ELECTION. 
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VISIT TO JOHN TAYLOR HIGH SCHOOL BY YEAR 6 CHILDREN
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